
From: Valerie Hayward <valerieheatherh47@btinternet.com>  
Sent: 16 June 2020 09:23 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Licensing Review re Philip Lane Social Club, 209-211 Philip Lane, N15 4HL 
 
Dear sir/madam 
 
I would like to object against having any licence (music/DJ/dancing) renewed for the above premises on the 
grounds that it has affected the lives of the residents in the area greatly. 
 
The music and DJ on a microphone has been a regular occurrence for quite some time now and we have been in 
contact with your Noise Team and Brian Ellis (Enforcement Officer). It has sometimes been so bad that the police 
have been called when the Noise Team were unavailable and also quite recently when there was a social 
distancing problem. 
 
I would like to point out that the elderly residents in Summerhill Village and residents much further down the road 
have been affected. The noise has carried on until dawn the following morning, usually from Wednesday pm to 
Thursday morning. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
Mrs V Hayward 
Summerhill Road. 
 

 


